
Annual Meeting Minutes 

Date: March 26, 2022 

Place: Minute Man Sportsman’s Club, Burlington, MA 

Time: 5 PM 

 

President Madden called the meeting to order and lead the group in the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

 

President Madden asked for a moment of silence for those who passed away since the last meeting.   

 

Minutes from the annual meeting held December 6, 2019 the minutes of the state shoot meeting held August 1, 2021 had been 

published earlier.  A motion was made by Jack Cannon and seconded by Nicole Pigeon to accept the minutes as written.   Passed U. 

 

President Madden thanked everyone for their help and support in the past year.  President Madden thanked Jason Green for his work 

as webmaster and those who helped during the state shoot.  President Madden extended the NHTA’s gratitude to Edie Allyn Page for 

her work in procuring trophies for the state shoot.  President also thanked Minute Man Sportsman’s Club for hosting the NH State 

Shoot and its staff for the excellent execution.    

 

Treasurer Jack Cannon presented his report. Revenue for 2021 approximated $6,500 from dues, ATA rebate, program ad sales, raffles 

and shoot fees.  He stated expenses approximated $6,000 from trophies, insurance, website and program printing.  He stated that cash 

balance was approximately $12,000. A motion was made by Fred Liberty and seconded by Doug Whiton to accept the report as 

presented.  Passed U. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

The secretary reported that a letter had been received from the Trapshooting Hall of Fame thanking the association for its contribution 

resulting from the Hall of Fame Lewis at the state shoot.   

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

Nominating Committee – Jason Green reported that the committee had solicited candidates and arrived at the following 

proposed slate 

 President  Gary Littlefield 

 Vice-President  Mike CApozzi 

 Secretary  Phil Wright 

 Treasurer  Jack Cannon 

 Director   Edith Allyn Page 

 Director   Steve Szczechura 

 Director   Jason Green 

 

Real Property Committee – No report.   

Audit Committee – No report.   

 

DELEGATE’S REPORT 

 

2021 Grand American: 

 Weather was beautiful again this year. 

 Attendance was similar to the last shoot held in Sparta.. 

 Visiting the Trapshooting Hall of Fame should be on every shooter’s bucket list. 

 Joe Sissano, New Jersey, was elected as the Eastern Zone VP. 

 

 

ATA Business: 

The ATA’s financial condition remains very solid despite the COVID related decline in revenue.   

 

The AIM program continues to grow. 

 

3S which provides cashiering software used at many of the larger shoots around the country is changing its fee structure.  

They formerly licensed the software to organizations and cashiers on an annual basis.  They now will be charging users a fee 

based on shooters attending each day.  The fee is $3 per day per shooter and will be difficult to absorb.  No determination has 

been made as yet whether the software will be sued at the NH State Shoot.  

 



Phil Wright was elected to the Accountable Plan Advisory Committee as the Eastern Zone representative and serves as its 

chairman. 

  

AIM4NH REPORT 

 

Missy Riley reported that the Barrels and Badges event will be held on April 9th at Cheshire Fish and Game.  The AIM youth 

shooters are now NRA certified for gun safety.  There are currently 11 participants in the AIM4NH program.  

Representatives from the AIM4NH program participated in a couple local sportsman’s shows.  Cheshire Fish and Game and 

20th Skeet and Clays are currently hosting AIM4NH shooting.  Major Waldron’s is interested in organizing a youth team. 

 

STATE TEAM 

 

The State Team for 2022 was announced with 27 qualifying.  Buckles and certificates will be awarded at the July meeting. 

  

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

None 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

The date for the 2022 State Shoot was set for July 29-31, 2022 at Minute Man Sportsman’s Club.   

 

Steve Grady volunteered to organize a raffle to be held at the state shoot. 

 

Edie Page will again handle the trophies for the state shoot. 

 

Phil Wright spoke to the untimely passing Dennis DeVaux.  Dennis had been involved in ATA and VTA affairs for over 40 years.  He 

was always available to help NH in any capacity and was a true ambassador of trapshooting.  Phil asked that this year’s state shoot be 

dedicated to his memory and those present agreed.   

 

 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

 

There were no additional nominations beyond those made by the Nominating Committee.  There being no further nominations, the 

President directed the Secretary to cast one vote for the slate. 

 

 

ADJOURNED 6:15 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Phil Wright 

Secretary 


